

SHIFTING DULLNESS

DAVISON SOCIETY NEWSLETTER DUKE UNIVERSITY SCHOOL OF MEDICINE

Box 2889, DUMC

October 12, 1976

Special-For Y'all

DAVISON SOCIETY BUDGET ALLOCATIONS

These are the approved budget allocations for the year. Any group can come back and reapply for additional funds.

0 1	requested	suggested allocation
Ad hoc comm. for		
Pelvic Exams	750.00	100.00
AMSA	680.00	250.00
Edgemont	2,500.00	500.00
Primary Care	3,247.00	400.00
Freshman Orientation	400.00	265.00
Cabaret	925.00	350.00
Sex Ed	623.42	150.00
Shifting Dullness	678.40	700.00
SNMA	1,550.00	600.00
Classes @ \$400.00	1,600.00	1,200.00
Social V.P.	2,800.00	1,200.00
	(already spent	551.59)
TOTAL	\$15,753.82	\$7,815.00

(\$5,715 + \$2,100 operating exepnses)

DAVISON COUNCIL MEETING

The next meeting of the Davison Council will be Tuesday, October 19 at 5:30pm to discuss Davison Society dues for students in combinbd degree programs, Room 133, by Dr. Bradford's office

CURRICULUM EVALUATION

There is going to be an overall evaluation of the "new" curriculum this year, the first thorough evaluation since its inception.

Any students having ideas about this or other curriculums of medical education, or merely having an interest in helping, there will be a meeting, Wednesday, October 20 at 7 pm in Room 133, by Dr. Bradford's office.

SCRIBE WANTED

Temporary secretary for Davison Society needed immediately for next 3 months. Duties are note-taking at meetings on alternate Tuesdays, from 5:30-6:30 pm and occasional drafting of letters. Interested med students contact Jackie Rutledge, Box 2843,immediately.

PHONES REMOVED

Two pay phones on the 6th floor green zone will be removed to cut \$70.00/month from the Davison Society budget. Local phone will be left outside the office in the student lounge. Note: pay phones are located outside Wachovia bank office and CTF office, room 410, will allow local calls as well.

LIBRARY LOUNGE OPEN

The Med Library Lounge (Room 106) with vending machines, off the lower landing level is now open during library hours. Please eat food in that area, as the lounge may closed if books are soiled.

STUDENT-FACULTY TENNIS TOURNAMENT

Participants in the Student-Faculty doubles tennis tournament will be notified as to their respective partners. Rules for the tennis tournament will be posted outside the Post Office. If there are any questions, contact Ben Carey, Box 2728.

FLEX EXAMS

The North Carolina written examination for medical licensure, FLEX, will be given at the Royal Villa Motor Inn, Highway 70 West, Raleigh, North Carolina, on December 7-9, 1976. There is a 60 day requirement for completion of credentials. If you are planning to take this exam and have not applied, see Marilyn quickly.

SELF-DEFENSE COURSE FOR WOMEN

During the past year there have been periodic classes on self-defense for women in the Medical Center. The instructor would be glad to begin classes for the women medical students if there was enough <u>interest</u>. If interested and willing to attend on a regular basis for six weeks, please notify the Office of Med Ed, especially Cathy Nichols.

AN INVITATION FROM A FORMER DUKE MED STUDENT

Steven Scheinman is alive and well in New Haven, Connecticut. Although he transferred to Yale after one year at Duke, he is eager to see any of his former classmates who might be coming through during the interview season. Anyone travelling through New Haven during the coming months is welcome to visit him and Debbie and/or their living room couch. Address: 46 Trumbull Street, New Haven, Conn. 06510. Phone: 203-776-2511.

MED SCHOOL LOSES HEARTBREAKER TO LAW SCHOOL IN OVERTIME

Despite solid performances by both offense and defense, the Med School lost to the law school 12-6, the winning touchdown coming late in overtime. The game was clearly dominated by the Med School, whose defense ruled the game until the end. Rob Patterson scored the Med School's touchdown and caught several outstanding clutch passes. Chal Nunn played well in the defensive secondary, making 2 interceptions, and Joel Puelo and Hans Vogel were responsible for sacking the Law QB several times. The Law School's score came on a 5 yd. pass interception.

Earlier in the week, in typical Duke tradition, the team lost to SAE, 24-0 in a sloppy, interception riddled game. However, in preparation for the Law School, the team crushed Taylor with a powerful offense. Ken Trofatter lead scoring with 2 touchdowns, Rick McLees added another. In addition, 3 offensive TD's were called back on penalties. The Med School also upset Delta Sigma Phi in another stellar game. The team is 3-3 with one game remaining, and there is a chance for a playoff berth.

Next week: look for a story on the Med School's dynamic tennis duo, Matt Stern and Rob Califf, and a football wrap-up.

-Byron Hodge, Jr.

SOCCER TEAM OPERATES ON OPPONENTS

Using surgical skill and precision, the Med School "Europeans" powered their way to 4-3 and 3-2 wins this week. Against House CC, the offense, led by "silk" Symonds, "Brooklyn Phil " Butera and "Juice" Avent, just overpowered the hopeless undergrads, Mike "Moose" Rothberg, "Dynamite" Duke Hagerty, Steve "Stickem" Patterson kept the CC front line at bay for the defense. The score was kept close to maintain crowd interest.

In the 2nd match against the always tough Betas, the med studs cured a classic case of "foot and mouth" disease, i.e. hitting power shots and shutting up the loud mouths of the Betas. The defense ("skulls") provided the spark, led by fullbacks "Big A1" Cooper, Tom "Boom Boom" Shelburne, and 'Killer Kim" Boekelheide. "Diamond Dan"

DeShannon, "Huffing Hal" Bible, and "Tom Terrific" Dydek worked together beautifully, pouring shot after shot at the Beta goalie.Playing his first game in goal, Kurt "Slick" Newman made several saves to preserve victory. The team plays again on Sunday. Spectators welcome.

SEMINAR

THE COUNSELING RELATIONSHIP IN PRACTICE

"To do counselling effectively in a short period of time, you need to have very specific objectives in mind. The objectives have to be defined by the patient, not the doctor. You have to know what your own needs are, and keep them out of the relationship with the patient." Dr. Jim Moore, M.D.

The Forum for Primary Care will present a seminar on the topic of counselling in a practice setting, on Tuesday, October 19, at 8:00 pm in the Hospital Administration conference Room (first floor, by the red elevators). The speakers will be Dr. Jim Moore, Director of Behavior Science in the Family Medicine Program, and Dr. Collin Baker, Associate Professor in Family Medicine; a brief excerpt from an interview with Dr. Moore is presented above. Regardless of his interest or specialty, a physician must develop skill in the interaction with his patients, in order to achieve the optimal results of that interaction. Students at all levels of their training will be interested in hearing methods of developing that skill, and of promoting a healthy and constructive doctor-patient relationship. For more information, contact Bill Griffin, DUMC Box 2760.

MEDICAL ALUMNI WEEKEND

The Annual Duke University Medical Alumni Weekend is scheduled for the weekend of October 28 (Thursday) through Saturday, October 30. Symposia will be presented by: Dr. Kenneth Pye; Dr. Jay Arena will speak on poison control centers; Dr. Joseph Greenfield, "The Role of Computerized Electrocardiography"; Dr. David Sabiston, "The Department of Surgery, 1976", and many more. A timetable for the weekend is posted on the bulletin board. All students are welcome to attend these symposia.